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Update on New York Redistricting

By THOMAS KAPLAN

March 4, 2012

Each state must redraw its political maps to reflect the 2010 census, but New York, which has approved neither legislative nor Congressional districts for this year’s elections, is among the last to comply. Redistricting has become increasingly urgent because of the calendar: the state’s Congressional primary is scheduled for June 26, and its legislative primary for Sept. 11. 

SO FAR 

A task force of the State Legislature has proposed new districts for the Assembly and the Senate, but those districts have been criticized as gerrymandered to protect incumbents, and the Legislature has not voted on the proposals. The Legislature is even further behind in developing new Congressional districts, leading a panel of federal judges to appoint a magistrate to develop a map that could be imposed by the court. The Democratic majority in the Assembly and the Republican majority in the Senate remain at odds over how to reduce the number of Congressional districts to 27 from 29; last week, they submitted competing proposals to the magistrate judge considering the matter. 

THE LATEST 

On Friday, lawyers for the Assembly Democrats and the Senate Republicans submitted critiques of each other’s Congressional redistricting maps for the judge to consider. The Democrats said the Republican plan would contort the boundaries of several districts that have large minority populations, while the Republicans said the Democratic plan would make it harder for Republican incumbents to win re-election. 

The judge also solicited Congressional maps from the general public, and several people submitted proposals to the court (“I am a redistricting hobbyist,” one wrote by way of introduction). Other submissions came from incumbent members of Congress: for example, Representative Yvette D. Clarke, a Brooklyn Democrat, offered her own proposal for how her district’s boundaries should be redrawn. 

Good-government groups and Albany lawmakers continue to debate whether Gov. Andrew M. Cuomo, a Democrat, should seek to compromise with legislative leaders on this year’s maps in return for a constitutional amendment that would create an independent redistricting process beginning in 2022. 

Several Senate Democrats said on Friday that such a deal would be unacceptable. “New York’s voters would have to accept 10 more years of hyperpartisan, racially discriminatory maps to get this too-little, too-late reform,” said Senator Liz Krueger, a Manhattan Democrat. 

UP NEXT 

The magistrate judge, Roanne L. Mann, will hold a public hearing in Brooklyn on Monday on the Congressional proposals. She then will have only a few days to draft her own map: the panel of three federal judges that is overseeing the redistricting process has asked Judge Mann to produce her plan by the following Monday. 

And in Albany, legislative leaders said they were completing a revised set of maps for the Senate and the Assembly, although it was not clear when those maps would be released. 
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